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  Letter dated 30 August 2024 from the Permanent Representative 

of Algeria to the United Nations addressed to the President of the 

Security Council 
 

 

 I am writing to you on behalf of the 10 elected members of the Security Council, 

namely Ecuador, Guyana, Japan, Malta, Mozambique, the Republic of Korea, 

Switzerland, Slovenia, Sierra Leone and my own country, Algeria, in reference to the 

distribution of the Chairs and Vice-Chairs of the subsidiary bodies of the Security 

Council. 

 The 10 elected members expect that, in making the final decision on the chairing 

of the Informal Working Group on Documentation and Other Procedural Questions in 

2025, the Security Council will take note of the position of the current members of 

the Council as well as of the newly elected members. The current 10 elected members 

underline that they unanimously support Slovenia as Chair of the Informal Working 

Group in 2025. 

 I would highly appreciate it if you could circulate the present letter as a 

document of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Amar Bendjama 

Permanent Representative of Algeria to the United Nations 

 


